
 NS5 Pwllheli SC 2020 Key Information. 

Arrival: 

The gates will be open for you to drop off boats up to 21:00rs. The gate has a 

combination padlock (code 4444) Please lock gates after entry.. 

The gates will re-open at 8am on Saturday morning.  

For those of you arriving Friday evening Club Members will instruct you on where to 

leave your Boat and Trailer. Saturday morning – Club Members will direct you as per 

Friday evening.  

Caravans / Motorhomes & Camping: 

Motorhomes / Caravans are allowed on site. Please contact the club direct to book. 

There are numerous other local sites if you would prefer. 

 

Registration: 

Will be in the Club House  Main Hall from 9.00am to 10.00am. Please make sure you 

print off and bring your registration form (these will be e-mailed to you on 

Wednesday). Double check that all the details are still correct (especially that we 

have the correct mobile number for the parent/guardian on site for the weekend). 

Official Notice Board: 

Located in the main hall. 

Café on site: 

The café is open all day from 8.30am to 6pm for hot and cold food and drinks. 

Competitor Briefing Saturday: 

10.30am for both fleets. 

5.3 competitors Main Hall 

4.2 competitors in Room 3. 

Race Office: 

Located @ Commodores Room. Pop in for: 

• Laminated course cards (£1.00) 

• Replacement Entry Form (50p) 

• Replacement ribbons if you lose yours! (50p) 

• Replacement trolley tags (50p) 

• Any general question/help 

• EVERY SAILOR UNDER 18 MUST HAVE AN ADULT ON SITE ACTING IN 
LOCO PARENTIS AT ALL TIMES. IF YOU HAVE TO GO OFF SITE FOR 
ANY REASON, PLEASE FILL IN A FORM IN THE RACE OFFICE WITH 



THE NAME AND MOBILE NUMBER OF THE ADULT ON SITE ACTING IN 
LOCO PARENTIS WHILST YOU ARE OFF SITE. REPORT BACK TO THE 
RACE OFFICE ON YOUR RETURN PLEASE. 

Tally Board: 

This will be located along the entrance to the Beach. 

You MUST collect your tally band before going afloat and only the sailor themselves 

can return the tally band when they come ashore. 

Return your tally band EVERY TIME you come ashore, no matter if only for a brief 

time. 

Tally bands are there to ensure the safety of all our sailors and there are much 

stricter rules/penalties being imposed this season for those who forget to tally in or 

out. 

Dogs: 

Dogs are allowed on site - dog owners please ensure you clean up all mess. Dogs 

are not allowed inside the Clubhouse. 

Prize Giving:  

At every event there is a delay between the Race Office team having set up prize 

giving and it actually taking place. This is because the Class policy is that it cannot 

start until all the RIBs that volunteers/parents like you who haul RIBs around the 

country for us have been pulled out of the water and Toppers loaded on and tied 

down etc.  

I have been in your shoes, facing a 6 hour+ drive home with boats in tow and tired 

sailors on board and anxious to get on the road whilst still vaguely awake BUT if all 

those who have packed away their own boats headed off to the dinghy park again 

and helped the other parents with RIBs etc then we can speed the process up and 

get prize giving under way more quickly.  

SAFE JOURNEY EVERYONE...we look forward to seeing you there!  

 


